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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
COVID 
Busy times at BPPS as COVID raises its head on a more frequent basis. Once again, I 
would like to thank our whole community for your support and understanding as we 
work our way through the implications of the pandemic. To date we have had 
approx. 30 students test positive and approx 59 students deemed close household 
contacts. We have also had 18 staff impacted. As we become more familiar with the 
current guidelines there are a few key pieces of information in regards to a school 
setting: 

1) If your child tests positive they must self-isolate for 7 days  
2) If someone in your household tests positive and the child / student has had 

contact with the infectious person, they are deemed a household close 
contact and cannot attend school. They must have a PCR or RAT on day one 
and then either a PCR on day 6 or a RAT day7. If one of these is negative, they 
can then return to school. 

3) If your child is in a K – Yr 2 (no masks) and a class member tests positive then 
all students in that class with the positive case need to have a PCR or RAT as 
soon as possible. If the test is negative and the student is asymptomatic, they 
can return to school. They just need to isolate outside of school. If positive, 
they need to self-isolate for 7 days. 

4) If your child is in a Yr 3- Yr 6 class (so wearing a mask) and a class member 
tests positive, they are not deemed close contacts and do not need to get 
tested and can attend school. Parents need to monitor for any symptoms. 

 
In the current climate, it would be fair to make the assumption that your child may 
come into contact with a positive case. This does not mean they will become a 
positive case. 
 

Your best course of action is to continue to monitor your child / ren for any 
symptoms and if in doubt conduct either a RAT or PCR.  
 

Parents can assist in reducing possible positive cases by continuing to wear masks on 
the school site unless you have an exemption. 
 

Once again thank you for your support and understanding. 
 

THREE WAY CONFERENCES 
A reminder that next Wednesday the 30th March the school will be holding its Three 
Way Conferences. 
-School closes at 10:40am. All students will need to be collected at this stage. 
-Interviews will be over the phone 
-Bookings can be made online through PTO until Friday 25th March 
-Interviews will be for 10 min 
-Interpreters will be available. 

https://bookings.parentteacheronline.com.au?school=xberk 
 
*Please note that you may also receive a phone call from one or more of our 
specialist teachers on this day. 

 
1800 55 1800 

 
Office Hours 

Mon/Thurs - 8.00am - 4.00pm 

Friday – 8.00am – 3.00pm 

 
2022 TERM DATES 

Term 1: 31st Jan – 8th April 
Term 2: 26th April – 1st July 
Term 3: 18th July – 23rd Sept 
Term 4: 10th Oct – 15th Dec   

 
   

 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

School Development Days 
Term 2: Friday 3rd June 
Term 3: Monday 29th August 
Term 4: Friday 4th November 
 
 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

Recess - 10.40am – 11.00am 
Lunch - 1.00pm – 1.30pm 

 
 

Three Way Conferences 
Teachers/Parents/Students 

30th March 2022 
 
 

School Photos 
Wednesday - 27 April 2022 
Thursday - 28 April 2022 

Term 2 Week 1 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

https://bookings.parentteacheronline.com.au/?school=xberk
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus
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From the Principal’s Desk 
 
SCHOOL BOARD 
The School Board helds its first meeting for 2022 on Monday 14th March. A number of topics were discussed 
including finalizing the school 2021 Annual Report and BPPS Business Plan 2022- 2024. The board also reviewed the 
schools Dress Code Policy (no changes made) and looked at some of the 2022 PP and Yr1 On Entry data. 
On behalf of the school and the wider community, I  would also like to congratulate Dennis Coldham who was 
elected as the new school board chairperson. The board also accepted a number of nomiantions to fill vacancies. 
Congratualtions to Jenny Gay (parent rep) and Jade Fowler and Alice Nien as (community reps) who will be joining 
the board this term. As a school we look forward to working with you all. 
 
CROSS WALK ATTENDANT 
I would like to welcome David who is our new cross walk attenedant on Balfour Street. David commenced with us 
on Tuesday 22nd. I hope you make him feel welcome. 
 
A reminder to make sure that as a driver: 

- You are alert to the environment around you 
- You stop behind the white line marked on the road 
- You do not commence moving until the student, parents and attendant are safely off the road 

 
As a user: 

- Follow the direction of the atatendant 
- Do not commence crossing until told to do so. 
- Cross as quickly and safely as you can 
- Be courteous and friendly 

 
 
The attendant is there to keep all of our students safe. 
 

 
YEAR SIX SPORTS CARNIVAL 
Unfortunately, our Year 6 Summer Carnival was postponed due to COVID. On Friday 18th March, our wonderful Yr 6 
teachers led by Mr Cave ran a faction summer sports carnival for the students. They participated in a range of 
sports. Feedback has been very positive with students showing great sportsmanship and a friendly rivalry. 
Congratulations to all of our participants. 
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Term ONE -  2022 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 24 Jan 
Admin Return 

25 Jan 
Admin Return 

26 Jan 
Public Holiday 
 

27 Jan 
School Dev Day 
Teacher/Admin 
Return 

28 Jan 
School Dev Day 
Teacher/Admin Return 

1 31 Jan 
 
 

1 Feb 2 Feb 3 Feb 4 Feb 

2 7 Feb 
 
 

8 Feb 9 Feb 10 Feb 11 Feb 

3 14 Feb 
PAT Testing 
On Entry 

15 Feb 
 

16 Feb 
 

17 Feb 
 

18 Feb 
 
 

4 21 Feb   
On Entry 
PAT Testing       
P&C AGM 

22 Feb 23 Feb 24 Feb 25 Feb 
 
 
Senior Awards 

5 28 Feb 
On Entry 

 

1 Mar 2 Mar 
Staff Meeting 

3 Mar 
 
 

4 Mar 
 
Junior Awards 

6 7 Mar 
Public Holiday 
 

8 Mar 
On Entry 

9 Mar 10 Mar 11 Mar 
 
Senior Awards 

7 14 Mar 
 
School Board Meeting 

15 Mar 16 Mar 
Staff Meeting 
Yr 6 incursion 

17 Mar 
 
Yr 6 incursion 

18 Mar 
 
 
Junior Awards 

8 21 Mar 
 
 
Harmony Week 

22 Mar 
 
 
Harmony Week 

23 Mar  
 
 
Harmony Week 

24 Mar  
 
 
Harmony Week  

25 Mar 
Ride to School Day 
 
Harmony Week 
Senior Awards 

9 28 Mar 
 
 

29 Mar 30 Mar 
3 Way Conference 
Parent/Teacher/Student 

31 Mar 1 April 
 
 
Junior Awards 

10 4 April 
 
 

5 April 6 April 7 April 8 April 
 
Senior Awards 

Bletchley Park Primary School             

Term ONE Planner 2022 
                                    Lot 5003, Balfour Street, Southern River WA 6155   Ph: 9234 6400   

Website: www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au 
Email: bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Office Hours:   Mon-Thurs 8.15am – 4.00pm 
Friday    -    8.15am – 3.00pm 

  

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

http://www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au/
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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COVID Information for our Community 
 

This page is dedicated in providing information for our BPPS community. 
 

WA Government Information Website 
 

COVID-19 coronavirus (www.wa.gov.au) 
 

WA Health Department Website 
 

COVID-19 (coronavirus) (healthywa.wa.gov.au) 
 

If you need advice or support for your child’s education due to COVID-19, your school or Education Regional Office 

is best placed to assist you. There are 8 Education Regional Offices throughout the State and you can find the one 

for your school by looking up the school’s name on Schools Online. 

If you need help with a health-related matter, please contact the WA Department of Health on 1800 020 080 or 

visit health.wa.gov.au/coronavirus 

You can also call our Parent COVID-19 helpline on 1800 882 345 between 8.00am and 4.00pm 

weekdays or email CoronaVirusSupport@education.wa.edu.au 

 
COVID-19 vaccine information in your language | Australian Government Department of Health 
 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18289 (Arabic) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18290 (Chinese) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18296 (Dari) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18262 (Gujurati) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18299 (Hazaragi) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18260 (Hindi) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18259 (Indonesian) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18255 (Kirundi) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18294 (Korean) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18287 (Farsi) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18267 (Punjabi) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18288 (Tagalog) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18284 (Tamil) 
https://www.health.gov.au/node/18276 (Urdu) 
 

 

 
We will endeavour to keep our community updated as quickly as possible through 

Facebook, Seesaw, Newsletter and Email. 
 

https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus
https://www.healthywa.wa.gov.au/coronavirus
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/contact#ERO
http://www.det.wa.edu.au/schoolsonline
http://www.health.wa.gov.au/coronavirus
mailto:CoronaVirusSupport@education.wa.edu.au?subject=Parent%20helpline%20support
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Finitiatives-and-programs%2Fcovid-19-vaccines%2Fcovid-19-vaccine-information-in-your-language&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C3b4c78881bad462058d308d9e5e7839f%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637793604772295945%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=KFeuZ91tgBXFEdJDkEOxQeTk9a2lm94QpQMPUteviwE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18289&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Wq8ZFMrXhA32P%2FF1Uws4eYUqlXwvHmLTfxBltuwv%2BX0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18290&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Qu2lcmxzepQQb0HHvP0qXaHFHZ2alTmEUMuZs%2Fr1lBI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18296&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=381L1HRzofReud%2F%2BvwXumhMclCU4LZu4pag1sQ5YMRo%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18262&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=5yuRn09Cd%2BJVXTmPJz%2FMzfRSWuAD7JMVhTwKiFyZ7Hw%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18299&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=TYaUFA4Um9iCBJnb3NsPyqHwzUMkUkmyngdwta5urBM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18260&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=oQdH%2BMyWjD4jmK5Ha5Pp3UDZaNlwP1tpLHCBE%2Fxgw8U%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18259&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=uwzlGKEdh%2BRIJKEPkNSAWebPQd4i3ZJZt75%2BPv9mu7U%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18255&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=VQglIMqwskczDHu%2B2J6Jx75kHHiNVSFbto4hRyNWbKc%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18294&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Xz%2BZpYOnEoXd2mxBkpqWjrFuAhLfq%2FbpWNKUghSJxd4%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18287&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=IDKbFRzJS9ay0UlK7iUVWx8yFDZwxGX%2FK9%2F3r7ZdG4E%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18267&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=BF%2BfsKlEj1KsC7Do1LwhGQbpaL%2F7vWZLyMiQJfHBa2E%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18288&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=nSZ%2FC1EJSFbDhPvtx108LhZz3oep243WYoPEJQYKkDI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18284&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032027911378%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=wCuXXOxpbZtmhWnp7ZBhock%2FwmYsWU%2BBgheJrY4LFa0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.health.gov.au%2Fnode%2F18276&data=04%7C01%7CJodie.Norwell2%40education.wa.edu.au%7C9ea9509f21ac422c571f08d9f6a9f1d4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637812032028067604%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=FV5c3Z1YuvhGXspR3bt6ne%2F8r24Dkqi9KZw8z8Xg4vw%3D&reserved=0
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Win Hoyts Movie Tickets 

TERM 1 PRIZE 
 

Pay your Voluntary Contributions ($60 per child) and you will be automatically entered into the draw to 
win four Hoyts movie tickets. 

 
If you have already paid you are already in the draw.  If you are unsure, please ask the friendly office staff 
either phone 9234 6400, email bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au or come in and see us. 

Payments accepted: QKR App, Direct Deposit: BSB 066 040 ACC 19901121, Cash or EFTPOS 
 

Prize drawn 6th April. 

 
 

 
 

Merit and Values Award Winners – 4th March  2022 
 
 
 

Be, Think, Grow Awards 
Date: 4th March 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 

Indonesian Class Phoenix  Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class Keon  Mr Palmer 

Science Class Tate , Tsherub  Ms Browning/Mrs Davey 

Art Class Mackenzie Mrs Bryant 

 
 

 

mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 4th March 2022 
 

Junior Assembly Merit Awards Date: 4TH March 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 

LA 1 Yr1 Tyler, Eli, Aadhira  Mrs Chave 

LA 2 Yr1 Sebastien, Eadie  Mrs Anderson 

LA 3 Yr1 Manav, Grace, Isaac  Mrs Hill 

LA 4 Yr1 Rumaysa, Royce  Mrs Long 

LA 10 Yr2 Tsherub, Brittnee , Alexander  Ms Goodlet 

LA 11 Yr2 Ruby, Brock  Mrs Macdonald 

LA 12 Yr2 Erina, Leo  Miss Capewell 

LA 13 Yr2 Venkat, Tahlia  Miss Christie 

LA 5 Yr3 Hudson, Lyla  Mrs Cochrane / Mrs Pestell 

LA 7  Yr3 Jundeena, Flynn  Mrs Ziegelaar 

LA 8 Yr3 Hania, Sahil  Miss Bendeich 

LA 9 Yr3 Kiarra, Jack  Mrs Faulkner 

LA 14 Yr3 Ivanka, Evan  Mrs Snell / Mrs Tantiprasut 

Art Class LA 7 Mrs Bryant 

Library Class LA 2 Mrs Isgar 

Indonesian Class LA 8 Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class LA 1 Mr Palmer 

Science Class LA 9,  LA 12 Mrs Davey / Miss Browning 

 
Junior Assembly Value Awards Date: 4th March 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 

LA 1 YR1 Doing My Best – Thomas  
Respect – Alex  

Mrs Chave 

LA 2 Yr1 Doing My Best – Arjun  
Respect – Kylie  

Mrs Anderson 

LA 3 Yr1 Doing My Best – Kye  
Respect – Siarra  

Mrs Hill 

LA 4 Yr1 Doing My Best – Gordon  
Respect – Bohdi  

Mrs Long 

LA 10 Yr2 Doing My Best – Izaiah  
Respect – Miah  

Mrs Goodlet 

LA 11 Yr2 Doing My Best – Zhi  
Respect – Mahi  

Mrs Macdonald 

LA 12 Yr2 Doing My Best – Nathan  
Respect – Leeva  

Miss Capewell 

LA 13 Yr2 Doing My Best – Niha 
Respect – Viyan  

Miss Christie 

LA 5 Yr3 Doing My Best – Dominic  
Respect – Dayne  

Mrs Cochrane / Mrs Pestell 

LA 7 Yr3 Doing My Best – Elise  
Respect – Scarlett 

Mrs Ziegelaar 

LA 8 Yr3 Doing My Best – Aaryan Mohd Shahril 
Respect – Caleb Barry 

Miss Bendeich 

LA 9 Yr3 Doing My Best – Meha Vijayaananth 
Respect – Tate Radics 

Mrs Faulkner 

LA 14 Yr3 Doing My Best – Zane Dowd 
Respect – Sariya Koi 

Mrs Snell / Mrs Tantiprasut 
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Parent Teacher Interviews – PTO 30th March 2022 
 

https://bookings.parentteacheronline.com.au?school=xberk 
 

 

https://bookings.parentteacheronline.com.au/?school=xberk
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 11th March 2022 
 

Be, Think, Grow Awards - Date: 11th March 2022 
Area Year Student Teacher 
Indonesian Class Andrea  Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class Angelena  Mr Cave 

Music Class Srijai  Mrs Watson 

Science Class Emmy  Mrs Lumsden 

 
 

Senior Assembly Merit Awards - Date: 11th March 2022 
Area Year Student Teacher 
LA 15 Yr4 Kade  

 Matilda  
Mrs Davies 

LA 17 Yr4 Charlize  
Charlie  

Mrs Roth 

LA 20 Yr4 Chase  
Katelyn  

Mr McKee 

LA 22 Yr4 Aksheraa  
Aila  

Miss Bendeich 

LA 21 Yr5 Bella  
 Cooper 

Mrs Oliver 

LA 23 Yr5 Piper  
Liam  

Miss Lopez 

LA 32 Yr5 Kayla  
Indira  

Mr Betts / Mrs Clark 

LA 33 Yr5 Avani  
Shahnaya  

Mr Dale 

LA 34 Yr5 Liana  
Logan  

Miss Rowe 

LA 25 Yr6 Hayley  Mr Sullivan 

LA 26 Yr6 Cooper  
Elizabeth  

Mrs Neighbour 

LA 27 Yr6 Max  
Andrea  
Pheobe  

Miss Lombardo 

LA 28 Yr6 Natalia  
Jasmine  
Armin  

Mrs Leslie 

Library Class LA 21 Mrs Isgar 

Sport Class LA 25 Mr Cave 

Science Class LA 27 Mrs Lumsden 

Indonesian Class LA 25 Mrs Colquhoun 

Music Class LA 23 Mrs Watson  
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 11th March 2022 
 
 

Senior Assembly Value Awards - Date: 11th March 2022 
Area Year Student Teacher 
LA15 Yr4 Respect – Molly  Mrs Davies 

LA17 Yr4 Doing My Best –  Jayce  
Respect – Troy  

Mrs Roth 

LA20 Yr4 Doing My Best – Curtis  
Respect – Emily  

Mr McKee 

LA22 Yr4 Doing My Best – Noah  
Respect – Jacob  

Miss Bendeich 

LA21 Yr5 Doing My Best – Tyler  
Respect – Erin  

Mrs Oliver 

LA23 Yr5 Doing My Best –  Jessica  
Respect – Connah  

Miss Lopez 

LA 32 Yr5 Doing My Best – Ethan  
Respect – Aria  

Mr Betts / Mrs Clark 

LA 33 Yr 5 Doing My Best – Tyler  
Respect – Chayce  

Mr Dale 

LA34 Yr5 Doing My Best – Matty  
Respect – Nhexie  

Miss Rowe 

LA25 Yr6 Doing My Best – Lewis  
Respect – JiaJun  

Mr Sullivan 

LA26 Yr6 Doing My Best – Tas  
Respect – Makayla 

Mrs Neighbour 

LA27 Yr6 Doing My Best – Garvish  
Respect – Jumana  

Miss Lombardo 

LA28  Yr5 Doing My Best – Haneen  
Respect – Alyssa 

Mrs Leslie 
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P&C News 
 
 

2022 P&C One Colour Day – Wednesday 16 March  
Thanks a bunch for taking part in our One Colour Day last week. It 
was fantastic to see so many bright colours around. Together we 
raised $838.55! Thank you. 
 
 

Helping Us Raise Some Dough 
Thank you for supporting our Krispy Kreme Fundraiser. Orders have 
now closed.  
Your doughnut orders can be collected on Thursday 7 April between 
1.30pm – 3pm outside the school Staffroom. 
A reminder for those who ordered large quantities, please bring 
along a wagon or an extra helper to make your collection even sweeter. 
 
P&C Easter Colouring In Competition 
Our Easter Colouring In Comp will begin this week. The colouring pages will be handed out in class and extra copies 

will be available in the office.  

 

The cost of entry is a gold coin donation – simply drop your money into the P&C Box and place your entry into the 

designated tray in the office. 

 

Entries must be received by next Thursday 31 March. Prizes will be 

announced after that. 

We look forward to seeing your amazing works of art – good luck! 

 
To keep up to date on everything P&C, 
follow us on Facebook! 
 
Entertainment Membership – BONUS OFFER ENDS 21 March 2022 

Purchasing an Entertainment Membership is a WIN-WIN! Not only will you receive limited time Bonus Offers and a 

Bonus eGift card with your purchase you will also support our fundraiser.  

Winners are grinners so make sure you purchase your Membership today at: 
 
https://www.entertainment.com.au/orderbooks/87748g

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.entertainment.com.au%2Forderbooks%2F87748g&data=04%7C01%7C%7Ca48508ddb07541d3a17708d9fd2a5965%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637819180623435183%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=QEGdbVwWcERJcfh0kFJq5Np2MdT8g2T3xb72%2FGEfRWo%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.entertainment.com.au%2Forderbooks%2F87748g&data=04%7C01%7C%7Ca48508ddb07541d3a17708d9fd2a5965%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637819180623435183%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=QEGdbVwWcERJcfh0kFJq5Np2MdT8g2T3xb72%2FGEfRWo%3D&reserved=0
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School Photos 2022 
 

School Photos will take place on Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th April 2022 
Term 2 – Week 1 

Students to bring their photo forms to school on day of their photos 
Sibling forms can be collected from Admin 
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Harmony Week in BPPS Library 
 

Book of the week is ‘Don’t Forget’ is a story about kindness and belonging. 
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Red Cross Incursion – Year 6 
 
Australian Red Cross delivered an interactive and informative incursion for the Year 6 classes last 
Wednesday and Thursday 16th and 17th March, that taught students about refugees and people seeking 
asylum around the world and in Australia. During the In Search of Safety program students had the 
chance to imagine what it would be like to flee their homes quickly through an engaging simulation, and 
to hear from children their age about their experiences of seeking safety. They also listened to and had 
the opportunity to ask questions of a guest speaker who has lived the experience of being a 
refugee/asylum seeker. This was a unique chance for the students to learn about human rights and why 
people need protection and it ‘tied in’ nicely with Harmony Week. 
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CVC – Enrolments & Specialist Programs 
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Community News 
 

 


